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Presidents Letter 

October 2020 
 

 

Dear Members, 
 

Happy Fall!!  Fall is my favorite time of the year as I love to decorate for 
Halloween and fall, the leaves changing and the family holidays that will 
soon be upon us! Oh yea and Football!!!   
 

The slate of officers has been filled and our Election will be held in Novem-
ber at our closed meeting.  Thank you again Dorothy Semon for Chairing 
the Nominating Committee and thank you members for stepping up and 
volunteering to serve on the 2021 board.  The slate of officers will be 
listed in this bulletin for your notice.   
 

The 2021 ADDC Board elections were done by mail ballot and  the results 
are in and will be listed in this bulletin as well.  
 

We will be having our meeting this month on Tuesday, October 27th and 
our speaker will be Christi Robinson, with CASA (Court Appoint Special 
Advocate).  I hope you will be able to attend.  Look in this months bulletin 
for items we are collecting for CASA.  The Petroleum Club is doing a great 
job with setting up the tables for social distancing and they are serving 
plated dinners, no buffet.   
 

Halloween will on a Saturday this year and it will be a full moon!!  Have 
fun Trick or Treating!! 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Bobbie 
 

 

“ You can’t go to heaven hating somebody.  Forgive now.  Be compassionate 
now. Be patient now.  Be grateful now.  Love Jesus and Mary now.  Accept 
God’s will now.” 
 

Mother Angelica 
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SLATE OF OFFICERS 

2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

RED RIVER DESK AND DERRICK CLUB 

 

The nominations for the 2021 Board of Directors are as follows: 

 

PRESIDENT:    Missy Carroll 

 

1ST. VICE PRESIDENT:   Becky Hutchings 

 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT:   Kathryn Carroll 

 

SECRETARY :    Deb McCuller 

 

TREASURER:    Sheryl Cole 

 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT:   Bobbie Trust 

  

DIRECTORS:      Arlys Milan 

      Carol Lloyd 

        Laura Hatcher 

       Sabrina Guillory 

 

There were no nominations from the floor, the 2021 board and membership approved of the 

2021 slate of officers. 

Submitted by: 

Dorothy Semon 

Red River Desk and Derrick Club 

Nominating Chairman 

     



RED RIVER DESK AND DERRICK CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
 

June 2020 Membership Minutes  
 
 

The June Membership Meeting of the Red River Desk and Derrick Club was held on Tuesday, 
June 23, 2020, at the Petroleum Club, 416 Travis Street, Shreveport, Louisiana.  President Bob-
bie Trust called the meeting to order at 6:35p.m. 
 
Dorothy Semon stated that a quorum was present. 
 
Acting Secretary, Kathryn Carroll stated February Minutes submitted in the Gusher and they 
will be filed for audit.   
 
Treasurer, Bonnie Fish, the June Financial statement was emailed and presented to all mem-
bers it was approved by the Members and it will be filed for audit.  Laura Hatcher made a mo-
tion to amend the March Treasurers Report It was seconded by Margie Steed and it was ap-
proved by all members.   
 
The July speaker will be Chris and Tanner Murphy with Ameriprise. 
 
Second Vice President, Kathryn Carroll, Membership update, we have 23 Members. 
 
The Gusher deadline will be June 30, 2020. 
 
Reservations we had 9 Members, 3 Advisors, and 2 guests for a total of 14. 
 
2021 Southeast Region Meeting will be in Houston, Texas.   
2021Convention will be held in New Orleans, LA September 15-18, 2021. 
2022 Convention will be held in Pittsburg, PA. 
 
The Red River Golf Tournament will be October 8th, 2020 at The Golf Club at Stonebridge.  We 
can cancel before September 24, 2020. 
 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned by President Bobbie Trust at 6:50 
pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

        Kathryn Carroll 
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RED RIVER DESK AND DERRICK CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
 

September 2020 Membership Minutes  
 
 

The September Membership Meeting of the Red River Desk and Derrick Club was held on Tuesday, Sep-
tember 22, 2020, at the Petroleum Club, 416 Travis Street, Shreveport, Louisiana.  President Bobbie 
Trust called the meeting to order at 7:05p.m. 
 
Dorothy Semon stated that a quorum was present. 
 
Secretary Malissa Carroll stated the June Membership Minutes will be in the Gusher and they will be 
filed for audit.   
 
Treasurer, Bonnie Fish, July & August Financial statement was emailed and presented to all members it 
was approved by the Members and it will be filed for audit.  Laura Kathryn Carroll made a motion to ac-
cept the financials.  It was seconded by Malissa Carroll and it was approved by all members. 
 
First Vice-President Becky Hutchings, The October speaker will be Chrisi Robinson with CASA (Court 
Appointed Special Advocate), Amy Hollingshead will do the Invocation & Pledge, Sabrina Guillory will do 
the Introduction. 
 
Second Vice-President, Kathryn Carroll, Membership update, we have 23 Members. 
 
The Gusher deadline will be September 30, 2020. 
 
Reservations we had 11 Members, 1 Advisors, and 2 guests for a total of 14. 
 
Dorothy Semon, nominating for 2021 Board are as follows:  President, Malissa Carroll, 1st Vice-
President, Becky Hutchings, 2nd Vice-President, Kathryn Carroll, Secretary, Deb McCuller, Treasurer, 
Sheryl Cole, Directors, Laura Hatcher, Sabrina Guillory, Arlis Milan and Carol Lloyd.  Margie Steed made 
a motion to accept the Board.  It was seconded by Becky Hutching and it was approved by all members.   
 
2021 Southeast Region Meeting will be in Houston, Texas.   
2021Convention will be held in New Orleans, LA September 15-18, 2021. 
2022 Convention will be held in Pittsburg, PA. 
 
The Red River Golf Tournament was cancelled. 
 
 
Board Meeting October 20th TBD 
Membership Meeting October 27th at 5:30 Petroleum Club Shreveport. 
 
There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned by President Bobbie Trust at 7:25 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

        Malissa Carroll 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
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20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

       

SEPTEMBER 2020 
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Amy 

Hollenshead 

LaVernne 

Broussard 
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Keith Atkins 
 
 

2020 ADDC President 
 

69th Annual ADDC Convention 

Cancelled 
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Board of Directors 

PRESIDENT  
Keith Atkins 
Murphy USA Inc. 
 
 
PRESIDENT ELECT 
Evelyn Green 
GBC Minerals, Ltd 

 
SECRETARY 
Casi Nichols 
Spur Services LLC 
 
 
TREASURER 
Philana Thompson 
Merrion Oil & Gas Corp 

 
 
IMMEDIATE PAST 
 PRESIDENT  
Terry Ligon 
L Chem Tech Company Inc 

 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Marilyn Carter 

 
 
CENTRAL REGION  
DIRECTOR 
Shelly McCool 
Taylored Services, LLC 

 
 
NORTHEAST REGION 
 DIRECTOR 
Shelly Hildebrant 
Miller & Cook, LLC 
 
 
SOUTHEAST REGION  
DIRECTOR 
Susan Miller 
 
 

WEST REGION  
DIRECTOR 
Christina Forth 
FFAF Cargo 

 

 

Keith Atkins 
President 

C/o Murphy USA, Inc. 
P o Box 7300 

El Dorado, AR  71731-7300 
870-866-8686 

keith.atkins@murphyusa.com 
 

 

October 2020  

 

September really seemed to fly by within the blink of an eye! As the world tries to 

recover from COVID-19, the virus continues to let us know that it’s a fighter, and it 

is determined to find a way to keep going. On the positive side, we’ve been getting a 

nice preview of nice Fall temperatures here in Arkansas. I’ve seen several trees be-

ginning to display beautiful hues of orange and gold, welcoming the departure of 

harsh Summer temperatures and high humidity. While I admit I am a fan of summer-

time, this Summer hasn’t been the same, and the normal outdoor activities that I en-

joy during warm weather didn’t happen this year. I’m happy to get a break from the 

heat now.  

 

September without ADDC Convention was not the same. We’ve been working on 

updating our Convention hotel contracts for 2021, 2022, and 2023 to make sure we 

don’t set ourselves up for the same possible financial loss we were facing this year 

due to the pandemic. We got lucky with the Sheraton Pittsburgh in the end though. 

Since the hotel is still not back to normal operations and would not have been able 

to host our Convention last month, we were able to void our contract with them, 

allowing us to renegotiate a more favorable contract or look at other hotel options 

that better fit our needs for 2022. Considering our attendance in 2022 could be low-

er; the room, food, and beverage requirements in the existing contract would have 

made it very difficult to meet without losing money.  

 

The 2020 Registrar Committee is still receiving and counting club ballots for our 

election of 2021 Officers. The current problems plaguing the US Postal Service led to 

some presidents not receiving their official ballots timely, even though they were 

mailed out several weeks before the deadline to return them. Since this is our first 

time to elect our officers in this unusual manner, we want to make sure your voices 

are heard and that every club that submits a ballot by the deadline is counted. We 

still hope to announce the election results around October 1. I know we are all anx-

ious to know and to congratulate our newly elected 2021 Board. Stay tuned!  

 

The 2nd Quarter Financials are also on their way in the coming days. There are just 

too many things happening in the past few weeks, but we’re almost there. After the 

upcoming Board Meeting, we’ll have more to report . 

 

“Well done is better than well said.” Benjamin Franklin  

Keith 



 

2021 ADDC Board of Directors 

  

PRESIDENT – EVELYN GREEN 

PRESIDENT-ELECT – PHILANA THOMPSON 

TREASURER – BARBARA PAPPAS 

SECRETARY – CONNIE BASS 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT – KEITH ATKINS 

CENTRAL REGION DIRECTOR – KAY MCKINLEY 

NORTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR – CINDY KREBS 

SOUTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR – MARGIE STEED 

WEST REGION DIRECTOR – HEATHER WOODS 
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Southeast Region Clubs 

 

 
Baton Rouge 
Corpus Christi 

El Dorado, Arkansas 
Lafayette 

Morgan City 
New Orleans 

North Harris/Montgomery Counties 
Red River 

San Antonio 
Victoria 

Westbank 
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https://www.facebook.com/Desk-and-Derrick-Club-of-Corpus-Christi-1488384854541861
http://www.ddlafayette.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Desk-and-Derrick-Club-of-New-Orleans-1848606772025015
http://www.redriverdandd.com/
http://www.saddc.org/
http://westbankdandd.org/


      

       October 2020  

Dear Members,  

 

As of this writing, I am preparing my reports for the “Pre-Convention” virtual 

Meeting on October 3rd for the 2020 ADDC Board and for the “Post -

Convention” virtual meeting for the 2020-2021 ADDC Board. Thankfully, with 

Zoom we are able to conduct our business and get all our necessary business done 

and get the 2021 Board ready to take over in January. I sure hope it will be a better 

year for everyone.  

 

Usually I would be talking in this letter about the ADDC Convention, but we all 

know we had to cancel it due to the pandemic. But now, we can start planning and 

looking forward to the 2021 Region meetings and the ADDC Convention to be 

held in New Orleans, LA, hosted by the clubs of the Southeast Region.  

 

Members, we must continue growing our membership in Desk and Derrick to help 

the Association prosper. I know it seems like we have not reached our full poten-

tial and received the full benefit of Desk and Derrick membership this year, but this 

is just a temporary setback and we know next year things will return to a more 

normal level of activity.  

 

The club presidents by now have received the certificates for all AIMEE winners 

that would normally be given out at Convention. Congratulations to everyone with 

a bulletin, article, program, field trip, seminar, or photograph entered – and a big 
CONGRATULATIONS to all the first place AIMEE winners. As you know, the 

2020 Contest deadline is fast approaching, so finalize your articles, programs, field 

trips, and photos as this year is winding down. Please start thinking about what you 

want to submit and get your information in before the deadline.  

 

Also, step up and run for a 2021 office for your local club if you have not submitted 

your name yet. The Harvest Season has already begun. We need to pick up our 

shovels and hoes and start digging to see what kind of crops we have grown in our 

Desk and Derrick oilfields. You may be surprised at what will be waiting for you 

when your crops are harvested.  

 

Have a safe Halloween!!  

 

Susan Miller  

2020 Southeast Region Director  

Board of Directors 

PRESIDENT  
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Murphy USA Inc. 
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IMMEDIATE PAST 
 PRESIDENT  
Terry Ligon 
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Marilyn Carter 
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DIRECTOR 
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WEST REGION  
DIRECTOR 
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Susan Miller 

Southeast Region Director 

1700 Calder St. 
Gretna, LA 70053 

504-908-6131 
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President     Bobbie Trust    Vector Investments     

1st Vice President    Becky Hutchings     

2nd Vice President    Kathryn Carroll    Carroll Contracting 

Secretary     Malissa Carroll    Carroll Contracting 

Treasurer     Bonnie Fish    MacFarlane Co USA, LLC 

Immediate Past President   Sheryl Cole    Creative Artist 

Directors     Laura Hatcher    Heard McElroy & Vestal 

     Sabrina Guillory    Columbia Ventures 

     Deb McCuller    Brammer Engineering, Inc.  

     Margie Steed    Independent Contractor 

     Susie Baird    Argent Mineral Management LLC 

Bobbie Trust   2019 
Sheryl Cole  2017/2018 
Margie Steed  2015 / 2016                                           
Bonnie Fish  2014                                             
Jan Soderstrom  2013                                          
Dorothy Semon  2012/1989/1993          
Mary Godwin  2011/2010 
Dee Hilliard  2009 
Virginia Calhoun  2008 
Phyllis B. Powell  2007/2001/1991 
Sabrina Guillory  2006/2005 
Bobbie Trust  2004/1997/1996 
Linda G. Presson  2003/2002 
Carol Lloyd  2000 
Jean Chappel Cooper 1999/1998 
LaVerne Broussard  1995/1983 
Charlotte Mulford  1994 

Mary Frizzell  1992 
Sandra Causey  1990 
Jane Johnson  1988 
Claudine Rosett  1987 
Betty Ross**  1986 
Kathy Trower  1985 
Eleanor W. Brown  1984 
Juanita Griffith**  1982  

OFFICERS 

2020 RED RIVER DESK AND DERRICK CLUB   

PAST PRESIDENTS 

 

 

 

Terms Expiring in 2021   Greg Hall     Chippewa Investments, LLC 

     Tim Neilsen    Heard, McElroy & Vestal, LLC 

     Louise Pearce    Louise Pearce, Attorney At Law 

     Robert Stroud    Stroud Production, LLC 

 

 

Terms Expiring in 2022   Neal Havard    Universal Wellhead 

     Mark Heacock    Heacock Investments, LLC 

     Jonathan Matkins    4J Energy, LLC 

 

 

Honorary     Rick Hailey    Pinnacle Operating Company 

     John Harrell    Geological Drafting 

     Larry Hock    Petro-Chem Operating Company, Inc. 

     Dickie Jester    Retired 

     Steve Moran    Brammer Engineering, Inc. 

     Jim O’Bannon    Plains Marketing, L.P. 

ADVISERS 
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2020  Red River Desk and Derrick Committees 

 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

 

Bulletin      Malissa Carroll 
By-Laws      Margie Steed     Dorothy Semon 
Education/Seminars     Sabrina Guillory   Bobbie Trust 
Field Trips      Sabrina Guillory   Bobbie Trust 
Handbook      Sheryl Cole     
Hospitality      Laura Hatcher 
Membership/Orientation    Missy Carroll    Missy Carroll 
Procedures Manual     Margie Steed    Dorothy Semon 
Programs      Becky Hutchings 
Public Relations/Publicity     
Reservations      Sabrina Guillory    
       

 
SPECIAL COMMITTEES 

 
Activity Books     Kathryn Carroll    
Advisers      Laura  Hatcher 
AOG Ladies’ Luncheon         
Clay Shooting Tournament    Susie Baird    Deb McCuller  
Community Projects     Deb McCuller 
Convention/Regional      
Decorations      Bonnie Fish  
Essay Contest      Margie Steed    Carol Lloyd 
Golf Tournament (RRI)    Dorothy Semon/Deb McCuller/Bobbie Trust 
Nominating            
Scholarship      Bobbie Trust    Borothy Semon 
Ways & Means     Sheryl Cole     
 

 
SPECIAL ASSIGNMENTS 

 
AIMEE     
E-Mails      Deb McCuller     
Parliamentarian     Dorothy Semon   
Photographer      All Members     
Web Page      Dorothy Semon     
     
 



 

Thank You to Our Employers & Advisers 
  

Argent Mineral Management  

Brammer Engineering, Inc.  

Caddo Management, Inc.  

Carroll Contracting Company  

Columbia Ventures  

Chippewa Investments, LLC  

Dickie Jester 

Est of J. Pat Beaird  

Geological Drafting  

Heacock Investments, LLC  

Heard McElroy & Vestal LLC  

Louise Pearce, Attorney At Law  

Miller Tubular Services, LLC  

Petro-Chem Operating Company  

PetroTemp Services  

Pinnacle Operating, Inc.  

Plains Marketing, LP  

Reeves, Coon & Funderberg  

Regal Plastics  

Shreveport Petroleum Data 

Specialty Sales, Inc.  

Stroud Production  

Team Spirit Petroleum  

Universal Wellhead Service  

Woodsprings Abstract Company  

4J Energy, LLC 
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COMMUNTIY SERVICE PROJECT 

 

For Faith and Fostering  

Helping those Aging out of Foster Care 

 
Household Items Needed 

KITCHEN 

Drinking glasses 

Eating utensils 

Sharp knives 

Can openers 

Salt/pepper and spices 

Sandwich bags 

Aluminum foil 

Plastic wrap 

Gift cards for start-up groceries 

 

LAUNDRY 

Laundry baskets 

Ironing boards/irons 

Laundry detergent and fabric sheets 

Clothes hangers 

Gift cards for laundry 

 

CLEANING SUPPLIES 

Paper towels/holders 

Dish soap 

Kitchen and bathroom cleaners 

Trash cans 

Toilet bowl brush sets 

Mops, brooms, and dust pans 
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Annual Red River Invitational  
Golf Tournament 

Cancelled 
 

 

*Prayers for our Industry. 

*Prayers for our Nation. 
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Red River Desk and Derrick Club  

P.O. Box 1863  

Shreveport, LA 71166-1863  

 

Club Contact: Missy Carroll  

Phone: 318-347-8973  

Email: malissacarroll@gmail.com  

 

OUR MISSION  

“To enhance and foster a positive image to the global  

community by promoting the contribution of the petroleum,  

energy and allied industries through education by using 

 all resources available  

 

OUR PURPOSE  

The Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs (ADDC)  
is a non-profit, international organization. Its purpose 

 is to promote the educational and professional development  
of individuals employed in or affiliated with the petroleum,  

energy, and allied industries and to educate the general public 
about these industries  
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